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         “Opere et Veritate”  1 John  3,18 

Brothers all: 
 
As we enter March, we are looking forward to the 
conclusion of what has been a harsh winter sea-
son.  With March’s arrival we have many upcom-
ing  activities and events to look forward to.  
 
Let’s review the highlights from last month.      
February brought us back to our service ministry 
with two Saturdays spent at the Elaine Clark 
Center.  I would like to give special thanks to 
DGK Pat Fahey and Joe DeVita and all who     
assisted. 
 
As I write this newsletter, we have yet to host our 
February Bingo event. As always, however, I am 
certain that the intrepid Bingo crew will march 
through the harsh elements and pull off yet anoth-
er successful evening. 
 
We hosted the annual Free Throw Tournament 
for the region and district. Special thanks to  Bry-
an Kler and all who assisted in turning another 
professional event. 
 
In February we spent our first of two nights at the 
homeless shelter. This was my first experience 
with this service ministry.  With the Lenten sea-
son upon us, I would implore anyone to use this 
opportunity to perform their alms giving and 
charitable acts for such a great cause.  March 15th 
will bring yet another rewarding experience for 
those who wish to participate. 
 
February brought us our Practice Fish Fry and 
three subsequent official events.  Unfortunately, 
due to this year’s inclement weather, we are a  
little behind last year’s totals thus far. However, 
the fraternal camaraderie was exceptional among 
those who braved the foul conditions. Many 
thanks to all of those brothers and their families 
who have and will continue to make this an award 
winning event.   
 
January also included a Grand Knight’s meeting, 
which I attended with our Financial Secretary 
and our Past Grand Knights. The meeting was 
very enlightening, as well as, informative. The 
knowledge we gain at these meetings is instru-
mental in pushing our council onward and       
upward.   
 
I am pleased to state that we received payment 
from many brothers over the last month. Thank 
you!  If have yet to make payment, please bring it 
along with you to our next meeting.  As a remind-

er payment can be made in the form of cash, 
check, or Paypal. Please contact our Financial  
Secretary, Greg Crnkovich, with any questions or 
to arrange payment. See Page 11 for instructions. 
 
March ushers in many opportunities for council 
members to fulfill their fraternal duties.  Some of 
the upcoming events are as follows:  

 Homeless Shelter – Our second night with the 
homeless will be on March 15th.  This event will 
allow for brothers to assist in many ways.  We 
need volunteers for the preparation of the meals, 
the delivery and serving of the food, as well as, 
volunteers to spend the night.  Please contact Len 
Dorrien to assist. 
 

 Fish Fry – March will bring us the Final Four 
events for 2015.  If you haven’t volunteered and 
wish to do so these will be your last opportunities 
this year.  Contact “Big Fish”, Tom Simon, or any 
of the captains to participate. 
 

 Eucharistic Ministers – We will be holding a 
training session for all acolytes and brothers to 
become Ministers.  Those who attend will be able 
to assist during funerals and Masses as needed. 
 
 Concert Series - This month will bring March  
Music Madness, our second event.  This Chastain 
style event features Noztalgia, a Classic Rock & 
Roll band.  They will be performing March 21st.  
As always, tables (up to 8 people) will be  limited.  
Tables and individual tickets can be purchased 
online.  See enclosed flyer and see you there. 
 
 Our Tootsie Roll Sale will take place on the  
weekends of  March 21/22 and March 28/29. 
 
 Also, don’t forget about the Friday Night  
Movies in March.  Let’s finish the Lenten season 
off strong! 

 
In closing, I would advise 
everyone to attend our 
Knights business meeting 
March 3rd. Warden Jim 
Gonzales has promised a 
special St. Patrick’s Day 
treat after the meeting. 
 
  
Vivat Jesus, 
Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 
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  Four New Brothers for 11402 on February 24th 

On Tuesday February 24th, the council held a first 
degree exemplification in McGivney Hall bringing 
five new brothers into the Order. 
 
Two new brothers joined All Saints, two joined the 
Georgia Tech Council, and one joined the Holy 
Spirit Council. 
 
In addition two brothers reapplied to rejoin All 
Saints Council after a lapse of several years. 
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        John R. Scott  II                         Bob Worthington 

No Photo 
yet for 3rd 

degree  
reapply 

from Tampa 

 
No photo yet 

for 1st  
degree  

readmit 
from  

Chantilly VA 

Dave Piper         Raymond 
Grupinski 

 
The featured speaker for March is Brother Chris Carr, Commissioner,  Georgia Department 
of Economic Development (GDEcD). Carr was appointed Commissioner by Governor Nathan 
Deal and joined the agency in 2013. As Commissioner, he leads the state agency responsible for 
creating jobs and investment in Georgia through business recruitment and expansion, interna-
tional trade and tourism, as well as the arts, film and music industry. 
 
Prior to joining GDEcD, Carr was Chief of Staff for Senator Johnny Isakson.  Carr began his 
career with Georgia Pacific, moving on to practice law with Alston & Bird LLP and  then  
serving as  Vice President and General Counsel  for the Georgia Public Policy Foundation. 
Carr graduated from the University of Georgia's Terry College of Business and Lumpkin 
School of Law.  He lives in Dunwoody and active member of All Saints Catholic Church. 
 
Carr spearheaded many of the new Corporate companies moving to Georgia i.e. Mercedes 
Benz and State Farm to name a couple. 
 
Come join us for a very informative evening.  Date:  Monday March 9th in the Social 
Hall.  Starts at 6:30 PM; Dinner at 7 PM;  and 7:30 PM Speaker and Questions.  Cost of  
dinner $10.00 and beverages available. Complete yellow sheets by each exit after mass.  Then 
deposit in brown "Men's Club" box or RSVP with number attending  to  
AllSaintsMensClub@gmail.com. 

March Mens Club Speaker is Brother Chris Carr 

mailto:AllSanitsMensClub@gmail.com


  

 

Painting of Columbus Ships Donated to Council 

Three New Second Degree Brothers 

On February 7th, three of our brothers travelled to St. Brigid Council to take their 
second degree. Our council Chancellor, Bill Camden, accompanied them and acted  
as their sponsor.  We congratulate them on their progression. We have seen a very          
large increase in the number of degree progressions in the last couple of years. 

  Doyle Cheatham               Jack DeVeer                    Frank Farrell 

 
At the February meeting, 
our council was surprised 
and honored by Sir Knight 
Walt Gautier (right) of 
Mary Our Queen Council. 
 
He donated an original 
signed lithograph of a color 
scene of Christopher Colum-
bus’ three ships (Nina, Pinta, 
and Santa Maria) under full 
sail on their voyage to the 
Americas. It was gratefully 
accepted by Grand Knight 
Dean Trantow. 
 
The portrait already has a 
place of prominence in the 
rear of our hall. where it can 
be closely seen and enjoyed. 
 
We thank Walt for his rich 
gift and we will always   
honor it properly. 
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19th Annual Fish Fry is Rollin’ 
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Sir Knight Bryan Kler was 
honored  as the January 
Knight-of-the-Month.  
 
His numerous council      
activities included hosting 
the monthly family and 
children movies, hosting 
the KofC basketball free 
throw contests,  taking a 
leading role in the first    
degree ceremonies,  and 
serving as our Family 
Chairman during the year. 
He also works at our fish 
fries. 
 
It is no surprise that he has 
won this award before and 
continues to amaze us    
every month with his total 
devotion to the council. 

Bryan Kler— January Top Knight 

Parish Bingo—February Results 
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Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Ralph O’Connor, reported that the February 26th event was  
impacted by an ice storm weather alert and there were only 67 intrepid players,  
 
Bingo sales were $970 with $460 in prizes awarded yielding a $510 net profit from which sales taxes 
and expenses must be paid.  The 50/50 raffle yielded another $92 profit and there was a $45 profit 
from food sales. 
 
Overall, this monthly fun social event continues to be profitable and very worthwhile. See you 
March 26th. 
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2014 Knight-of-the Year — Doc Malone 
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Free Throw District Shootout Feb. 22nd 
On Sunday, Feb. 22nd,  All Saints held the District round of basketball shootouts in 
our gym that sent winners on to the KofC State Championship. Winners are: 
 
9-YEAR OLD 
Boys’ District Champion –Cooper Rosen - 8 out 25 
Girl’ District Champion – Camdyn Kler 4 out 25 
 

10-YEAR OLD 
Boys’ District Champion - Ryan Smith - 20 out 25 
Girl’ District Champion – Kate Reaves - 4 out 25 
 

11-YEAR OLD 
Boys’ District Champion – Jake Kaminsky - 10 out 25  
Girl’ District Champion –Alexis Vandenberghe- 7 out 25 

 
12-YEAR OLD 
Boys’ District Champion – Simon Haq - 17 out 25 
 

13-YEAR OLD 
Boys’ Council Champion – Nick Pierce - 22 out 25 
 

14-YEAR OLD 
Boys’ District Champion – Sean O’Grady 24 out 25 
Girls' District Champion – Christina Miles 13 out 25 
 

All the District participants from All Saints, Georgia Tech, Basilica, and  Atlanta 660 councils 
competed head to head against each other.  Each contestant was allowed 25 free throw attempts 
in the contests. Ties were settled by additional free throws at the end of their challenge shots. 
 

Winners will now compete in the State competition to be held on Saturday March, 7 at Georgia 
Tech Gym.   
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
 

Continuing firm backing for Parish Bingo now  
supporting Marist Sophia Academy School. 

 
Strong Knight backing for Christ Renews His Parish 

(CRHP) men’s and woman’s retreats. 
 

Held Youth Parish/District Free Throw Tournaments. 
 

Continue sponsoring monthly children’s movie night. 
 

Continued our collections  via a box at the door of 
McGivney Hall for “Pennies for Heaven” spare change 

given to Conyers Monastery.  First payment $165. 
 

Collected 50 toys at “Desserts with Santa” on Dec. 6th to 
contribute to Dunwoody Police Christmas Program. 

 
Sponsoring four diocesan seminarians for 2015. Two  
became priests last year. Two new candidates added. 
Jorge Carranza just became transitional Deacon. He 

will become a priest in June. 
 

Our acolyte teams served at all parish funerals. 
 

Preparing for two downtown nights at the Atlanta 
Homeless Shelter. 

 
Over $10,000 of monastery goods sold at our parish. 

Council Reaching Out to Our Widows 
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Because our 50 deceased brother knights have 
left a large number of council widows still in 
the area, our officers have decided to reach 
out to them in a new ministry. It was always 
the intent of Fr. Michael J. McGivney to aid 
widows and  orphans as a cornerstone of the 
Order, and we have now undertaken a long-
overdue campaign. 
 
The officers have put together a spreadsheet of the last known whereabouts of 
our beloved widows to be used as a contact list of them and their family relatives. 
This list has been used to mail them complementary VIP tickets to our fish fries.  
It will also be used to inform them and their relatives of the honoring of their   
deceased men at our Memorial Masses, to invite them to social events, and offer 
to assist them should they need our help with any unforeseen tasks around home. 
 
A committee was formed under brother Joe Kane to pen letters advising them of 
our interest in their needs, to print special ID cards (shown above) indicating that 
their ticket prices are complementary, asking if they wish to continue receiving 
our newsletters and announcements,  and trying to stay in close contact with 
them as part of our council family.   We have thus far located 38 widows as part 
of this permanent ministry. 
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Council Concert Series Continues 

You will all recall our first boffo concert last summer with “The Buggs”. Here is 
concert #2 in our series. This will be in the gym. Seating is limited. Don’t be left 
out. Come rock with us and the band called “NoZtalgia” on Saturday March 21st. 
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Our New Officer Dress Code 

Big Crowds for Council Meetings  
Our council officers surprised the membership by all appearing in dress shirts 
and navy blue jackets for the first time at the February meeting. It was Grand 
Knight Dean Trantow’s idea to bring a bit of formality to the monthly proceed-
ings and it looked good. It is not true that other brothers must now attend all 
our meetings in tuxedos, but pants may no longer be worn at half mast. 

(L-R) Steve Strong and Will 
Newlands fulfilled the five 
requirements to receive their 
Shining Armor Awards from 
Chancellor Bill Camden at 
the February council meet-
ing. 
 
In one year, they attended 
three meetings, helped with 
three events, became 3rd   
degree brothers, met with 
our insurance field agent, 
John Knight, and recruited 
one new member. 
 
We are seeing more and 
more brothers receive this 
award— the sign of an active 
and effective council. 
 

10 
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Making Paying Dues Fun !! 
Your All Saints 11402 is steadily moving into the 21st Century by instituting more 
and more electronic initiatives to make council communications even better. 

As a result of a number of requests, we now have a PayPal account set up. 

      Here is how you can use it to pay your dues: 
 
Go to our website:  http://www.kc11402.org. 
 
Click on the "Members Enter Here" tab. 
 
Your Member Name is your last name (lower case 
with no blanks or apostrophes) 
 
Your Password is your Member Number on your   
membership card. 
 
Under member menu click on the PayPal link. 
 
If you have a PayPal account you can sign in and it  
allows you to use your credit card or bank account. 
 
PayPal will charge your 2015 dues at $41.52  for  
this convenient electronic method of payment. 
 
Or, if you prefer, send a check to me at the below  

address for $40 payable to “KofC Council 11402”       
or bring $40 cash or check to our next monthly  
meeting on Tues. March 3rd, 2015.   
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Greg Crnkovich, Financial Secretary 
2033 Woodland Way 
Dunwoody, GA   30338-3047 

 
2nd Degree— Saturday March 21st, St. Brigid, Johns Creek GA 10 AM 
2nd Degree— Wednesday March 25th, St. Benedict, Duluth GA 7 PM 
 
3rd Degree— Saturday April 11th, St. Monica Duluth GA  10 AM 
 
1st Degree  - Tuesday,  March 31st at All Saints McGivney Hall --- Candidates by 6:45 PM. 
 
4th Degree—Saturday, June 20th, St. Monica, Duluth GA. 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”, (then 
choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 
Questions to Bill Camden at billcamden@hoscs.com for more info. 
 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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Is your income protected if you become sick or injured and cannot 

work? Your ability to work and earn an income is your most valuable   

asset. Yet a disability could prevent you from earning that income. Just 

one year of a disability could eliminate your savings. 

I would like to show you that Income Armor, an individual disability 

income insurance product from the Knights of Columbus, should be a 

key part of your overall financial plan and family’s protection. 

If you are ill or injured, Income Armor provides monthly benefits to 

help you meet living expenses and maintain your standard of living. Your 

monthly benefits help you pay your mortgage and other monthly bills, 

while your savings and retirement assets remain intact. 

In short, if you have a job and don’t have a way to protect that 

paycheck, you should seriously consider Income Armor today. I look   

forward to meeting with you.  

 
John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent            

  Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 
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Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

families at great rates. 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
“Today’s up to you.        

I’ll help with the future.” 

March Tip --  Have You Insured Your Most Valuable Asset? 
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March Birthdays  

 
Deacon Ken Melvin         1st 

Bill Peet                            1st 

Pat Duncan                      2nd 

Ray Eberly                       6th 

Robert Webb                   6th 

Ken Gregg                       7th 

Mark Nucera                   8th 

Rene Rodriguez               9th 

John Nuzzulo                 10th 

Robert Mohalley            11th 

Joe Cavallaro                  13th 

Ted Davis                        13th 

Msgr. Jim Fennessy       13th            

Jim Scandle                     13th 

Scott Brown                    14th 

Doyle Cheatham             14th 

Steve Craine                    14th 

John Gannon                  14th 

George Tanguay             14th 

Kent Polzin                      16th 

Fidel Espinoza                 18th 

John Deasy                      19th 

Mark P. Miller                20th 

Cyril Montabert             20th 

Sean Mercer                   21st         

Joe Matassino                22nd 

Mark A. Miller              22nd  

Alan Prusak                   23rd 

Skip Dolt                        24th 

John DeVeer                  25th 

Jeff Gregor                     25th     

Bill Hosken                     27th 

Michael Lavelle              27th 

Tony Joyce                     28th 

Kirby Baden                  29th 

David Emery                 29th 

Matt Hurd                     31st 

Fr. William Rowland    31st 

   Council Significant Dates 
March Wedding Anniversaries 

 
      Date                                                                Years 

         26th   Walt & Susan Banasik                      49 

         14th   Bernie & Marilyn Santa Maria        45 

          3rd    Richard & Terri Ducote                    42 

        23rd    John & Arlene Gannon                     42 

         24th    Lou & Marty Hlad                            42            

         14th    Bill & Patricia Camden                    35 

         17th    Sam & Molly Portis                          31                                                                 

           2nd   Michael & Frances Smit                  24 

          30th   Jerry & Diane Churchill                  19 

          15th   Joseph & Melonie Stutz                   18 

          24th   Cliff & Tiffany Chapman                14 

           21st   Matt & Laura Kitchin                      14 

           10th   Shane & Kelley Patilla                     14 

           24th   Fred & Michelle Quintans               14 

             8th   Bill & Kimberly McLaughlin           12 

            16th   Mark & Stephanie Foster                  2 

            15th   Duane & Patti Neil                              2 

13 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
     Frank Murphy        Dennis Caniglia 
     Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
     Wiley Maloof            Joe Liebsack   
     George Swartz          Jim Callison               
     George Doyle            Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean            Eric Martin 
     John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
     Frank Paolozzi          David Guy 
     Al Kosek                    Dave Jeanson 
     Sam Portis                 Joe Kane  
      Mike Smith                

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
 
    Andy Diaz                    Ray Gustin 
    John Nuzzulo              Matt Dewhurst 
    Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
    Bill Peet              Msgr. Donald Kiernan  

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
 

Paul Nacey    Jack Knight   
Transitional Deacon Jorge Carranza 
Bro. John Klein    Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 
 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small  
Father David Daly, LC   Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     By Hurt 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)       Karen Giles 
Antoinette Roy       Ruth Del Guercio  
Angela McCabe     Susan Cicero   
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 
Winifred Koss            Margie Vicknair 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
 

Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles & wife Stephanie 
James Foy’s wife, Mary Lou Holt 
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat 
Michael Gregory’s mother, Jeanette Fox, 57 
Dave Guy’s sick relatives & friend Gary Kitchens 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Fr. Dan McCormick’s sister, Jane 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 
 

Memento Languorem 
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                 Memento Mori 
On the night of February 10, Judy Burns, mother of brother Robert Burns, passed away peace-
fully after suffering a massive hemorrhagic stroke January 29. While the emergency surgery 
was successful in saving her life, the damage done to her brain by the initial stroke was major 
and she would have been never been able to function on her own again. Our family respected 
her Living Will and discontinued her life support the following Wednesday. She was transferred 
from Gwinnett Medical Center to Peachtree Christian Hospice in Duluth and the family couldn’t 
have been more happy with how they managed their mother’s and the family’s transition.  
 
Her funeral was Sunday, February 15 at Pleasant Hill Presbyterian Church in Duluth. 
————————————————————————- 
Please pray for the repose of Sir Knight Joe Mitchell’s mother, Ella Mae, 92. She passed away 
peacefully  on February 18th in Flint Michigan. Joe and wife Dolores had gone up there to be 
with her at the end. He thanks the knights for their good wishes and prayers during this sad-
dest of times. 

50 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 

 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Bill H. Giles                   8/05/2014 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006        Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Salvatore De Pace         1/16/2006       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                
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“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
you.” 

 
 

John 
Donne 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Bill Camden                 770-329-9945        billcamden@hoscs.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Greg Crnkovich  770-390-0480       greg_c@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillian             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards         (Lead)        Bryan St. Romain       678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com 
                                  Edgar Pierson              770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net             
                          
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term      Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Bill Luckert                 770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com     
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910        josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                770-234-0149        brmcycle@hotmail.com  
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Open            
Vocations    John Stowell        770-671-9812         jsstowell@comcast.net 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 

16 

Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church 

Directory Pictures/Fourth of July Parade/ Low Country Boil  
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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March 
 Council 

Mtg 
 

7 PM Rosary 
7:30 Mtg 

 

1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

17 

Assembly 
Meeting 

All Saints 
6:15 Rosary 

7 Dinner/ 
7:30 Mtg 

March 2015 

Tootsie Roll 
Drive 

All Masses 
+ 

some stores 

Men’s 
Club 

Meeting 
Social 

Hall 6:30 

Knights 
Homeless 

Shelter Night 
 

4 PM Make 
sandwiches/ 

Travel down-
town 

Friday Fry  
5 PM-8PM 

Knights/
Public 
Invited 

Friday  
Fish Fry  

5 PM-8PM 
Public 
Invited 

Friday  
Fish Fry  

5 PM-8PM 

Evening of Mar. 21 
Morning of Mar. 22 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thur  Fri Sat 

Friday Fry  
5 PM-8PM 

Knights/
Public 
Invited 

Tootsie 
Roll Drive 
5 PM Mass 

+ 
some 
stores 

Tootsie Roll 
Drive 

All Masses 
+ 

some stores 

NoZtalgia 
Band 

Concert 
GYM 

Tootsie Roll 
Drive 
begins 

Friday 
Movie Night 


